
MANSFIELD TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

APRIL 19, 2024 

DRAFT 

MeeƟng called to order at 9:01 A.M. by Supervisor Brock VanOss with the pledge of allegiance.  Russ 
Bauwens gave the invocaƟon. 

Roll Call:  George Minerick, Brock VanOss, Rose Poynter and John Leutz were present.  Mike Carey was 
absent.  Also in aƩendance was Russ Bauwens. 

Public Comments:  None 

Board Comments:  Minerick brought up the arƟcle in the MTA magazine that talks about the Clerks and 
extra work load during elecƟons.  This was discussed as well as the need for depuƟes.  This was tabled 
unƟl the next meeƟng to allow Ɵme to get more informaƟon. 

Minerick made the moƟon to accept the agenda which was seconded by Leutz and on a voice vote, all 
members present voted “aye”. 

Minerick made the moƟon to accept the March minutes as presented which was seconded by VanOss 
and all members present voted “aye”. 

Clerk’s Report:  Leutz presented the Payables and Payroll.  AŌer a discussion, Minerick made the moƟon 
to accepts the Payables and Payroll as presented.  VanOss seconded and on a roll call vote, all members 
present voted “aye”.  Leutz then read the correspondence.  Leutz then told the Board he submiƩed a 
reimbursement from the State for early voƟng for $2,087.61. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Poynter gave the treasurer’s report which was discussed.  No acƟon taken. 

Supervisor’s Report:  VanOss gave the supervisor’s report.  Hall #2 was discussed and tabled unƟl VanOss 
could get more informaƟon. 

Zoning Report:  None 

Web Report:  Bauwens gave the update report on the web site.  It was decided that the Board will 
update the Hall rental and then put it on the web site as well as the Sagola Dinner that they offer. 

Planning/Zoning Report: MeeƟng on May 7th. 

Library Report:  None 

I.C.E.C.A.  Report:  None 

Hall Report:  VanOss went over the work being done on the hall including seeding.  The invoice for the 
new sidewalks was discussed but had been authorized in a previous meeƟng.  The need for some rock 
work on the side of the Hall was discussed and Leutz made the moƟon to authorize the work.  Minerick 
seconded and on a roll call vote, all members present voted “aye”. 



Dawson Lake Report:  VanOss talked about the campsites and the work to be done before open.  
Bauwens said that the Iron County Guide only menƟoned that we had ten sites.  VanOss to contact them 
about the mistake and also get some quotes for a new dock for the camp grounds. 

New or Old Business:  None 

Public Comment:  None 

Board Privilege:  None 

With no more business to discuss, Leutz made the moƟon to adjourn.  This was seconded by VanOss and 
all members vote “aye”. 

The meeƟng was adjourned at 9:58 A.M.. 

 

 

 

 

 

  


